
REMEMBERING

Margaret Ellen Loewen (Marni)
April 18, 1945 - August 16, 2021

Tribute from Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home

Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home Staff send our condolences to family and friends.

Tribute from Shirley Ruth Penner

Relation: Colleague &amp; close friend

Dear LaVern & family, We are heart-broken to hear of Marni's passing. Marni and I worked together in

leadership of the Treble Teens and became life-long friends. We cherish the day we had together with

Marni and you at our sister Joyce & Marv Warman's home on Quadra Island two years ago. We

watched the live-streamed Celebration of Life this morning. We are very sad but will cherish all the

great memories of my special friend, Marni. Our thoughts and prayers are with you and your entire

family!

Love, Shirl & Don


